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Dear Parents and Carers, 
 
It is hard to believe we are almost halfway through this term already and what a busy term it has been! 
 

The Swimming Carnival and Water Fun Day for Preschool to Year 2 last week were big successes! A big thank 
you to the team of staff, students and parents/carers who helped to make it such a great day! Our House Captains 
did an outstanding job at their first carnival. It was wonderful to hear them encouraging their Houses to support 
and cheer on everyone throughout the day.  A big congratulations to all the children who participated in the 
novelty events and races- you have all contributed to your Houses points for the day. We will be announcing the 
winner of the House Cup and the students who placed in the race events at our Monday morning assembly on 
Monday 1st March. If your child is receiving a ribbon, you will receive a note later in the week inviting you to 
attend the assembly.  
 

ɞʃ ʆɰʂ ʆɾɽɳɴʁɵʄɻ ʃɾ ʂɴɴ ʂɾ ɼɰɽʈ ɵɰɼɸɻɸɴʂ ɲɾɼɴ ɸɽʃɾ ʃɷɴ ʂɲɷɾɾɻ ɵɾʁ Ûɜɴʃʃɸɽɶ ʃɾ ɠɽɾʆ ʈɾʄ ɞɽʃɴʁʅɸɴʆʂÜ ɸɽ ɬɴɴɺ 2. 
The teachers have commented on the valuable information they received during these interviews and how they 
ʆɸɻɻ ɱɴ ɰɱɻɴ ʃɾ ʄʂɴ ʃɷɸʂ ʃɾ ʂʄɿɿɾʁʃ ʃɷɴ ɲɷɸɻɳʁɴɽÜʂ ɻɴɰʁɽɸɽɶ. ɞɵ ʈɾʄ ɰʁɴ ʈɴʃ ʃɾ ɲɾɽɽɴɲʃ ʆɸʃɷ ʈɾʄʁ ɲɷɸɻɳÜʂ ʃɴɰɲɷɴʁ,  
they would love to hear from you. Please contact them via the front office or Class Dojo. 
 

Last week the teachers and leadership team were engaged in a series of Professional Learning sessions for the 
Early Years Literacy Initiative. The Directorate initiative is supporting schools to successfully implement the 10 
Essential Instructional Practices in Literacy. These sessions included a visit to the school from Christine Topfer 
(Essential Literacies expert) and the instructional mentors to meet with the leadership team, a real time remote 
professional learning session for all teachers and a collaborative leadership session with other schools across  
the ACT participating in the initiative. In the coming weeks teaching teams and individual teachers will be  
formulating goals on how they will be implementing the Essential Literacy practices into their classrooms to best 
support the needs of their students. We look forward to sharing more information about this project over the  
semester. 
 

ɖɻɻ ʂɲɷɾɾɻʂ ɸɽ ʃɷɴ ɖɘɩ ɰʁɴ ɽɾʆ ʁɴʀʄɸʁɴɳ ʃɾ ɷɰʅɴ ɰɻɻ ɿɰʁɴɽʃʂ ɰɽɳ ɰɻɻ ʅɸʂɸʃɾʁʂ ʁɴɶɸʂʃɴʁ ʃɷɴɸʁ ʅɸʂɸʃ ʅɸɰ ʃɷɴ  Ûɘɷɴɲɺ ɸɽ 

ɘɗɧÜ ɦɧ ɲɾɳɴ. ɥɻɴɰʂɴ ɼɰɺɴ ʂʄʁɴ ʆɷɴɽ ɴɽʃɴʁɸɽɶ ʃɷɴ ʂɲɷɾɾɻ ɶʁɾʄɽɳʂ ʃɷɰʃ ʈɾʄ ʂɲɰɽ ʃɷɴ ɦɧ ɲɾɳɴ ʃɷɰʃ ʆɸɻɻ ɱɴ ɾɽ 

display all around the school. 

 

Have a fantastic rest of your week. 
 

Amy Czoban 
Deputy Principal 



 

Year 3/4 News...  
 
The 3/4 classes have been joining together as a cohort to participate in games focusing on teamwork and collaboration. The students have learnt 
the correct technique of an underarm throw and this week we will be working on learning the components of an overarm throw. 
 

During mathematics, we have been revising and exploring the importance of numbers. Students are demonstrating their understanding of place 
value and odd and even numbers. 

ɤʅɴʁ ʃɷɴ ɿɰʂʃ ʃʆɾ ʆɴɴɺʂ, ʂʃʄɳɴɽʃʂ ɷɰʅɴ ɱɴɴɽ ɵɾɲʄʂɸɽɶ ɾɽ ʃɷɴ Ûɯɾɽɴʂ ɾɵ ɧɴɶʄɻɰʃɸɾɽÜ ɰɽɳ ɷɾʆ ʃɾ ʁɴɲɾɶɽɸʂɴ ɳɸɵɵɴʁɴɽʃ ɴɼɾʃɸɾɽʂ. ɨʃudents and 
teachers are working together to come up with a variety of strategies we can use at school when we are feeling different emotions. 

ɞɽ 3/4 ʆɴ ɷɰʅɴ ɱɴɴɽ ɴʇɿɴʁɸɼɴɽʃɸɽɶ ʆɸʃɷ ɰ ʅɰʁɸɴʃʈ ɾɵ ɼɰʃɴʁɸɰɻʂ ɰɽɳ ɼɴɳɸɰ ʃɾ ɲʁɴɰʃɴ ɰɼɰʉɸɽɶ ɰʁʃʆɾʁɺʂ. ɬɴ ʄʂɴɳ ɝɴɽʁɸ ɢɰʃɸʂʂɴÜʂ ɰrtwork,  
ÛɞɲɰʁʄʂÜ ʃɾ ɸɽʂɿɸʁɴ ʄʂ ʃɾ ɲʁɴɰʃɴ ɾʄʁ ɾʆɽ ɰʁʃʆɾʁɺ ʄʂɸɽɶ ɲɾɻɾʄʁɴɳ ɿɰɿɴʁ.  
 

Years 3 and 4 have begun their Literacy journey focusing on developing our writing in the area of persuasive text. We have started by reading 

ʃɷɴ ʃɴʇʃ Ûɞ ɬɰɽɽɰ ɞɶʄɰɽɰÜ ɰɽɳ ʂʃʄɳɴɽʃʂ ɰʁɴ ɱɴɶɸɽɽɸɽɶ ʃɾ ʆʁɸʃɴ ʃɷɴɸʁ ɾʆɽ ɲɾɼɿʁɴɷɴɽʂɸʅɴ ʃɴʇʃ ɾɽ ɰɽ ɸɽɳɸʅɸɳʄɰɻ ɿɴʃ ʃɷɰʃ ʃɷɴʈ ʆɰɽt to have.  

Explicitly exploring the text structure through a familiar topic will then assist in further writing convincing, persuasive texts throughout this 

term. 

 

Dahlia Cerro, Emillie Cottam, Julie Morgan, Stephanie Tanner 

ɮɴɰʁ 5/6 ɣɴʆʂß 
 
Our year 5/6 leaders have had a strong start to the year. We spent the first few weeks setting our expectations as leaders of the school.  
 

We have selected our house captains for 2021. It was a competitive process! Students who were interested in the position were asked to write 
a one-page application, explaining their skills and expertise they were bringing to the table. We were overwhelmed with a lot of extremely  
high-ʀʄɰɻɸʃʈ ɰɿɿɻɸɲɰʃɸɾɽʂ ɰɽɳ ɸʃ ʆɰʂ ɲɻɴɰʁ ʃɷɰʃ ɾʄʁ ʈɴɰʁ 6Üʂ ɰʁɴ ɰ ɿɰʂʂɸɾɽɰʃɴ and high achieving bunch.   
 

The 5/6 team also wants to say how strong all the applications were and congratulate every year 6 who applied. We will be tapping the  
unsuccessful applicants on the shoulder for other leadership opportunities throughout the year and making sure they can share their Florey spirt 
as well!  
 

After a lengthy and difficult deliberation, we selected a stellar house captain team. Leaders were announced on Monday morning on the  
basketball court and they ran their first house meetings on Tuesday afternoon, outlining the PBL expectations for their houses, explaining the 
needed equipment and warming up vocal cords. The houses got to work, ɰɽɳ ʆɸʃɷ ɾɽɻʈ 48 ɷɾʄʁʂÜ ɽɾʃɸɲɴ, we had chants written, signs laminated, 
posters glittered, and pom poms constructed for the swimming carnival.   
 

We had a great day and look forward to seeing more great leadership from our new house captains and our whole year 5/6 cohort throughout the 
year!  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Chelsea Watson, Jack Lewis, Sam Williams, Lisa Bodger, Jonathan Zalunardo 



ɥɗɡ ɣɴʆʂß 
 
Teachers and students across the school have been busy setting up their classroom expectations and classroom procedures in weeks one and 
two. During our social and emotional learning lessons, students have been discussing and completing activities based around how to be Safe,  
be Respectful, and be a Learner at our school. In the coming weeks classes will be learning about the different areas of the school and the  
expectations we all follow in these areas. 
 

Congratulations to Perkins House for winning Howard the bear in week two, keep up the great work earning tokens on the playground and Dojo 

points in the classroom Florey Primary! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Florey Primary School would like to thank the Lions Club of Canberra Belconnen that has kindly donated books to the school.  
ɩɷɴ ɡɸɾɽʂÜ ɧɴɰɳɸɽɶ ɖɲʃɸɾɽ ɥʁɾɶʁɰɼ ɸʂ ɰ ʆɾʁɻɳʆɸɳɴ ɿʁɾɶʁɰɼ ʃɷɰʃ ɳɾɽɰʃɴʂ ɱɾɾɺʂ ʃɾ ʂɲɷɾɾɻ ɻɸɱʁɰʁɸɴʂ ɴɰɲɷ ʈɴɰʁ ʃɾ ɴɽɲɾʄʁɰɶɴ ɰ ɻɾʅɴ of reading and 
improve literacy skills. 
 

Florey Primary School students are very fortunate to receive a donation of books from the Lions Club Canberra Belconnen branch. 
 

 
ɗɴɵɾʁɴ ɰɽɳ ɖɵʃɴʁ ɨɲɷɾɾɻ ɘɰʁɴ ɣɴʆʂß 
 
Over the past weeks children have been actively engaging in a day to day activities. Most of the senior students have been taking initiatives to 

lead a base camp play. Some of them were gathering friends to open a shop around the corner. This has inspired children to extend on their 

shops and collect fruit and veggies to make organic juice to serve within their friends. Physical activity has been the priority of the day, where 

we believe that active mind helps to keep active body. Juniors have been engaging in a dramatic play pretending to serve food and take care of 

the baby dolls. Apart from learning we have been actively taking part in hygienic practices by frequently washing hands before eating and after 

ʄʂɸɽɶ ʃɾɸɻɴʃʂ. ɘɷɸɻɳʁɴɽÜʂ ɷɰʅɴ ɱɴɴɽ ɻɴɰʁɽɸɽɶ ʃɾ ʃɰɺɴ ɲɰʁɴ ɾɵ ɴɰɲɷ ɾʃɷɴʁ ɰɽɳ ɷɴɻɿ ɾʃɷɴʁʂ ɰʃ ʃɷɴ ʂɰɼɴ ʃɸɼɴ. ɢɴɰɽʆɷɸɻɴ ʆɴ ɰʁɴ ʂʃill working on 

school holiday program and will keep you updated.   

Pasang Om 

 
Library Helpers Needed 

 
We have a lot of new books in the library that need covering. If you can help by taking some books home to cover please  
contact me directly ruth.shaughnessy@ed.act.edu.au and I will organise the books and covering materials to be sent home.  

Thank you,   
Ruth Shaughnessy 

mailto:ruth.shaughnessy@ed.act.edu.au


 
 

 
 

 
The swimming carnival was a huge success. As you looked across the area, you could 
see hundreds of smiling faces and you could hear the sound of laughter, team cheering 
and positivity. The students participated in many different activities during our rotations 
which included indoor and outdoor games, including the slide!  
 
Our races were an exciting part of the day, with many students competing in multiple 
events. The students tried their absolute best as their house groups cheered them on from 
the sidelines. A highlight of the day was the big finale, staff vs students. Although the 
students gave their all, the staff of Florey took the win.  
 
Florey PS would like to thank all students, staff and community members who partici-
pated in the fun-filled day and we cannot wait to find out which house won. Get ready 
ɱɴɲɰʄʂɴ ʃɷɴ ʆɸɽɽɴʁʂ ʆɸɻɻ ɱɴ ɰɽɽɾʄɽɲɴɳ ʂɾɾɽß 
 

Swimming Carnival News... 


